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Notes for Neighborhood Advisory Committee Meeting
Wednesday, Aug. 19 2020

1. Department of Public Safety report
a. The campus has been relatively quiet since the campus is closed to the public.
2. Community Relations report
a. University events
i. All events are canceled until further notice.
b. Construction updates
i. The residence halls are expected to be completed in mid-fall.
ii. Palm North will house 350 residents. Palm South will house 300 residents.
iii. Palm North building is 100,064 sq’. Palm South building is 84,546 sq’.
c. Committee members
i. The committee is short community members and student representatives. Matt
Tecle is working on selecting members for the committee. Fred Puza is working
on selecting student representatives.
d. Campus perimeter maintenance
i.  LMU has provided routine maintenance around campus, including tree trimming
and landscape upkeep.
ii. LMU completed sidewalk improvement work on the northside of west 80"
Street, between Loyola Boulevard and Georgetown Street in June.
3. Fall 2020 and Excellent Infectious Behavior Control (EIBC)

a. LMU’s undergraduate courses will be primarily conducted remotely; for most students,
courses will be offered exclusively online. Students have been instructed to stay home
for the fall semester but we realize that some of them have chosen to live in the
Westchester neighborhood.

b. Reporting a party that includes students who are not social distancing or wearing face
masks is the same as reporting any other neighborhood disturbance.

i. Call LMU Department of Public Safety at 310.338.2893.
ii. Call L.A.P.D. non-emergency dispatch at 877-ASK-LAPD (877-275-5273)
iii. Click here for more instructions on the reporting process.
c. EIBC Guidelines and Policy
4. Master Plan Amendment update

a. Mason Stockstill from LMU Public Affairs gave a presentation on the Master Plan
amendment process to date. After months of community engagement, feedback,
listening, and discussion, LMU has revised its original proposed amendment. The
amendment now specifies limits on square footage in Academic/Administrative,
Athletic, and Residential uses on campus, and will include language prohibiting
simultaneous ticketed events at both the new LMU sports venue and Gersten Pavilion.

b. The committee also discussed the formation of a Working Group to discuss
neighborhood concerns about the new sports venue. The working group will be
dedicated to the topic of the new venue’s impact on the neighborhood and provide an
avenue for residents to share ideas directly with LMU during the facility’s planning
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process. The venue is already approved in the current LMU Master Plan but still years

away from groundbreaking and construction.
5. Next NAC meeting is scheduled for October 7 at 6:30 p.m.




